
   

 

 

 

 

 

Willow Wood Community Primary School 
School Council 

13
th

 December 2013 
2pm – Rainbow Room 

 
1. Welcome and Attendance 
 
Year 1: BE, KC 
Year 2: KN, KP 
Year 3/4: LM, JS, TS 
Year 5: TT 
Year 6: BR, AH, SN, BW 
 
Members of staff: ST, EL, LD 
 
2. Minutes and Matters Arising (Feedback) 
 

 An update on the t-shirts for the Amazon children: they were flown out to the 
Amazon on Friday the 13th December and Neil is going to give them to the 
children on Christmas day! Neil will be back in January to share his news 
about the Amazon children with us! 

 

 Logo Competition – there still hasn’t been any entries for the Logo Competition 
for CLAW. Perhaps you could find an hour this week to get creative! Don’t 
forget to remind your class! 

 

 Well done to the Christmas choir for performing at the lights switch on and the 
Christmas fair! We’re very proud of you! 

 

 The feedback from MH for the Play Leaders is that they would like coloured 
bibs! Keep your eyes peeled for their introduction in the new year! 

 
3. Spring Term Plans 
 
BE raised an issue regarding the toilet taps in the infant building. When you press them to 
come on, they come on very fast and stay on for a long time. BE feels this is an important 
issue to tackle because a lot of water is being wasted. It was suggested that we could 
invest in some new taps like the type with sensors that you don’t have to touch! Or we 
could speak to AS to see if he could fix them. BE and KP were nominated to speak to the 
site manager, AS, about the issue! Hopefully it will be resolved soon in the New Year! 
 
KN raised some other issues including getting a water fountain outside and having better 
play equipment. BW agreed that the Juniors need some new footballs and basketballs too. 
This would cost money so maybe we could do a sponsored activity to raise money. During 
the next meeting, JC, as the P.E. co-ordinater will be invited to discuss these issues raised 
in the new term. 



 
The School Council still feel there aren’t enough alternatives at wet play. It was suggested 
to cone off the football pitch into areas or create different zones in the playground. We are 
still waiting for your feedback about the rota for wet play. Make sure you ask your class for 
feedback so we can organise a rota if the children want it.  
 
4. Photographs 
 
Finally, we took your photographs. Keep your eyes peeled for the photographs going on 
display in the infant and junior building! Have a wonderful Christmas and a Happy New 
Year! See you next year! 
 
 

Next meeting: Friday 10th January 2014 at 1:10pm in the INFANT building. 

 

Next Actions: 
 

 CLAW Logo Competition 

 BE and KP to speak to AS 

 Invite JC to the next meeting 

 Gain feedback on rota 


